#### **BOARD REPORT**

#### **TECHNOLOGY**

### September 2025

I have been ordering equipment from our OKAW budget. OKAW gives us money to purchase equipment for our CTE classes.

I have completed the inventory on items that were purchased last year from OKAW.

New security cameras have been added.

Work is continuing on VLans for our wireless network.

We are continuing best practices for cyber security. Some of the things we are doing are:

## **Maintain Strong Password Requirements**

Maintain password policies in accordance with industry standards, NIST guidance (NIST Special Publication 800-63B), and the current threat landscape.

### **Implement Multifactor Authentication for all Staff**

Implement multifactor authentication for all staff, remote access to the network, and all network administrators.

# **Limit Administrative Accounts to IT Professionals**

Do not allow administrative access by users that are not IT professionals and part of the IT team

# Phishing campaigns

We are working on adding additional battery backups on our switches.

Continuous updates are being done on classroom equipment and we are making sure everything is working properly.

I welcome any questions or comments from you. I can be reached at school at x2142, on the cell at 618-301-0487, or by email at laldridge@dupo196.org